Regular Meeting

December 12, 2011

The Village of Ashton Board of Trustees met at 7:30 P.M. on December 12, 2011 in the Village Hall with President Martinez presiding. Trustees in attendance were David Balch, Tom Balch, Mike Emmons, Andrew Kida, Dean Meurer and Richard Russell. Motion was made by Kida, seconded by Emmons to approve the November minutes. Voice votes, 6 ayes- D Balch, T Balch, Emmons, Kida, Meurer and Russell, 0 nays, motion carried.
Motion was made by Kida, seconded by Russell to draw upon the treasury to pay the monthly bills and payroll in the amount of $53,725.96. Voice votes, 6 ayes- D Balch, T Balch, Kida, Meurer and Russell, 0 nays, motion carried.
Russell went over the cost of the proposed street repairs then said they would probably go with option 2 for the repairs at Cartwright and South 3rd Drive.
Tom Balch reported the estimated cost of the GPS/GIS mapping is $1,807 and would additionally need to get several wall maps and books. Balch said they would continue to move forward with the project.
Emmons thanked all who had volunteered their time and efforts in getting the new slide installed at the park.
Chief Hetland’s monthly police report listed 209 hours worked, 877 miles, 85.43 gallons fuel, 1-adult arrests, 0-juvenile detained, 2-criminal offense reports, 3-public services, 14-traffic enforcements and fines not available.  

Kida reported that he had purchased the computer and software paid for by the Blum Family Foundation and hoped to have everything entered into the computer by spring.
Russell asked Kida about contracting out the mowing of the cemetery. Kida said he had heard there was an interested party but that they had never contacted him. Russell said it would be nice to look into it since the village will be one employee short next year. Kida said he was not sure the general fund could afford to lose the $8,400 revenue that the cemetery pays the village to do the mowing. Tess informed the board that if the bid to do the cemetery work was higher than $10,000 they would have to go out for bids.
Russell reported that the bathroom and kitchen projects would start after the New Year.
Manheim reported that he had issued a building permit to Mike Miller to start rebuilding at 1105 N 1st Street.
Tess reported that they were short one document in closing today on the property at 804 & 805 Main Street.

Martinez told the board the village had been offered an opportunity to receive a bike rack from the Northern Illinois Tourism Development Office but the village will have to pay 20% of the cost which is estimated at $182.50. David Balch reminded the board that it would have to be placed on the Lincoln Highway.
Martinez told the board that the Village will host a Christmas Open House on December 22 from 2:00 to 6:00 P.M. at 810 Main Street.

Meurer made a motion, seconded by Emmons to adjourn. Voice votes, 6 ayes- D Balch, T Balch, Emmons, Kida, Meurer and Russell, 0 nays, motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:50 P.M.

Dorthy S. Van Dam, Village Clerk
